
Graduate Studies Council - GSC 

Meeting Minutes [submitted by Carolina Borges] 

02/05/2020 

I – Roll Call 

Present: Carolina Borges, Steve O’Brien, Tim Clydesdale, Mark Woodford. Absent: Michelle Ragunan, 
Michael Ellard, Zahra Memon, Suzanne McCotter, Alan Amtzis, Lauren Foxworth (maternal leave) 

II – Approval of minutes from the last meeting 

III – Open Discussions 

- Members discussed the suitability of the revisions of the TCNJ Graduate transfer credit policy. 
  

Next steps:  
▪ Forward the final draft to all GSC members for comments and approval; 
▪ Send the draft to Stuart Caroll who came to this Council requesting the review 

of TCNJ graduate transfer credit policy; 
▪ Send the draft to Deans, Chairs, and Program coordinators asking for 

feedback and comments. 
 

- Members discussed and revised  the Wellness Coach certificate. Questions and comments: 
- This council sees some possibility of students from the MA in Counseling taking the 

Wellness Coach Certificate program; 
- This council would like to see more discussion on the potential market, target audience, 

etc.  
- Is there an established network of partners to cover the proposed HW Internship? Any 

example of internship placement? 
- How are you going to work on cross-listing existing undergraduates courses with graduate 

courses? 
- Appendix A is not available with the descriptions of courses.  

 
III – New Discussions that need action  

- This Council could initiate a discussion on working on a college policy that states cross listing 
undergraduate and graduate courses.  

 

 
 
 


